
§ 20-173.  Pedestrians' right-of-way at crosswalks. 
 
(a)        Where traffic-control signals are not in place or in operation the driver of a 

vehicle shall yield the right-of-way, slowing down or stopping if need be to so yield, to a 
pedestrian crossing the roadway within any marked crosswalk or within any unmarked 
crosswalk at or near an intersection, except as otherwise provided in Part 11 of this 
Article. 

 
(b)        Whenever any vehicle is stopped at a marked crosswalk or at any unmarked 

crosswalk at an intersection to permit a pedestrian to cross the roadway, the driver of 
any other vehicle approaching from the rear shall not overtake and pass such stopped 
vehicle. 

 
(c)        The driver of a vehicle emerging from or entering an alley, building entrance, 

private road, or driveway shall yield the right-of-way to any pedestrian, or person riding 
a bicycle, approaching on any sidewalk or walkway extending across such alley, 
building entrance, road, or driveway. (1937, c. 407, s. 134; 1973, c. 1330, s. 32.) 
 
§ 20-174.  Crossing at other than crosswalks; walking along highway. 

 
(a)        Every pedestrian crossing a roadway at any point other than within a marked 

crosswalk or within an unmarked crosswalk at an intersection shall yield the right-of-way 
to all vehicles upon the roadway. 

 
(b)        Any pedestrian crossing a roadway at a point where a pedestrian tunnel or 

overhead pedestrian crossing has been provided shall yield the right-of-way to all 
vehicles upon the roadway. 

 
(c)        Between adjacent intersections at which traffic-control signals are in 

operation pedestrians shall not cross at any place except in a marked crosswalk. 
 
(d)        Where sidewalks are provided, it shall be unlawful for any pedestrian to walk 

along and upon an adjacent roadway. Where sidewalks are not provided, any 
pedestrian walking along and upon a highway shall, when practicable, walk only on the 
extreme left of the roadway or its shoulder facing traffic which may approach from the 
opposite direction. Such pedestrian shall yield the right-of-way to approaching traffic. 

 
(e)        Notwithstanding the provisions of this section, every driver of a vehicle shall 

exercise due care to avoid colliding with any pedestrian upon any roadway and shall 
give warning by sounding the horn when necessary, and shall exercise proper 
precaution upon observing any child or any confused or incapacitated person upon a 
roadway. (1937, c. 407, s. 135; 1973, c. 1330, s. 33.) 
 
§ 20-155.  Right-of-way. 

 



(a)        When two vehicles approach or enter an intersection from different highways 
at approximately the same time, the driver of the vehicle on the left shall yield the 
right-of-way to the vehicle on the right. 

 
(b)        The driver of a vehicle intending to turn to the left within an intersection or 

into an alley, private road, or driveway shall yield the right-of-way to any vehicle 
approaching from the opposite direction which is within the intersection or so close as to 
constitute an immediate hazard. 

 
(c)        The driver of any vehicle upon a highway within a business or  residence 

district shall yield the right-of-way to a pedestrian crossing such highway within any 
clearly marked crosswalk, or any regular pedestrian crossing included in the 
prolongation of the lateral boundary lines of the adjacent sidewalk at the end of a block, 
except at intersections where the movement of traffic is being regulated by traffic 
officers or traffic direction devices. 

 
(d)        The driver of any vehicle approaching but not having entered a traffic circle 

shall yield the right-of-way to a vehicle already within such traffic circle. (1937, c. 407, s. 
117; 1949, c. 1016, s. 2; 1955, c. 913, ss. 6, 7; 1967, c. 1053; 1973, c. 1330, s. 20.) 
 


